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Transactions of Pharmaceutical
Colleges and Societies.

MINUTES OF THE SEMI-ANNUAL MEETING OF THE
COUNCIL OF THE ONTARIO COLLEGE OF PHARMACY.

The regular semi-annual meeting of the Council was held attheir rooms, Church street, on Wednesday the 5th August, 1874,the following members being present. Mr. B. Lyman, President,Mr. W. Saunders, Vice-President, Messrs. J. W. Bickle, H. Miller,
• Hervey, C. Brent, L. W. Yeomans, N. C. Love, E. Gregory, J.Roberts, E. H. Parker and F. Jordan.

The Minutes of the meeting held 4 th Feb. were read, and on
rotion of Mr. Bickle, seconded by Mr. Harvey, were adopted.

Business arising out of the minutes was then taken up.
Mr. Lyman as Chairman of the Committee on Amendmentsreported, that there had been several meetings held, a draft of them1rnendments required had been'drawn'up, and submitted to a legalgentleman, who considered that any objects sought could be ob.tined by means of by-laws, it was therefore, determined that it wasbetter to leave the law as it stood.
Mr. Yeomans took up his notice of motion for a new by-law toregulate the Board of Examiners, and explained the reasons whiche thought necessary for changing the present method of carrying0 1t the examinations.
Mr. Saunders spoke on the subject, he was not aware that there

tere conflicting resolutions respecting examinations, he consideredteat if possible the plan of all the examiners taking part in theseveral subjects would be the best way. The large number coming


